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Public and Statutory Consultation  
Proposed zebra crossings on Adams Road near The Willow and The Brook primary schools, N17 
 
Dear Resident or Business, 

Following requests from the local community and schools, as part of this year’s Road Danger Reduction 
Investment Plan, the Council is proposing to introduce two zebra crossing on Adams Road near The Willow 
Primary School and The Brook Primary School. The proposed zebra crossings will improve pedestrian 
accessibility and road safety outside the schools. 
 
Details of the proposal are listed below and set out on the plan overleaf: 
 
• Provision of a zebra crossing with a footway buildout outside The Willow Primary School. 
• Provision of a raised zebra crossing with a footway buildout outside The Brook Primary School. 
• Provision of priority working adjacent to The Willow and The Brook Primary Schools. 
• Construction of a new footway at the south-western side of the Adams Road to provide access to the 

new zebra crossing outside The Willow Primary School. This will require the removal of some trees and 
vegetation. 

• Rearrangement of the existing car parking provision within the lay-by, from echelon parking to parallel 
parking. This will include provision of four parking bays, two of which will be disabled bays. 

• Introduction of some small sections of at any time waiting and loading restrictions and removal of the 
existing ‘School Keep Clear’ road markings. 

• Provision of temporary school bus parking bays in Moira Close, to accommodate the planned 
construction works associated with the development of Broadwater Farm.  

  
This letter marks the start of a three-week public and statutory consultation period during which we welcome 
your views.  The statutory consultation is a formal process whereby the proposals are advertised in the local 
press and allow a 21-day period for anyone wishing to object to the proposals.   You can give us your views, 
comments, or objections by scanning the QR code above, or using the link to complete our online feedback 
form. Alternatively, you can email us at frontline.consultation@haringey.gov.uk   or use the enclosed 
Freepost feedback card.  
 
If you object to the scheme, please give reasons for your objection.  Please ensure that your responses 
including any objections reach us as soon as possible and no later than 01 November 2023. If you have any 
questions on the scheme, please email us.  
 
Thank you for your interest and we look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
   
Highways Engineering 
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